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LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 82ND LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 13, 2011

TO: Honorable Ryan Guillen, Chair, House Committee on Culture, Recreation & Tourism 

FROM: John S O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB1343 by Eltife (Relating to archeological cemeteries.), As Engrossed

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Health and Safety Code to define an archeological cemetery as an unmarked 
or abandoned cemetery that has been designated as an archeological cemetery by the Historical 
Commission (Commission). The bill would prohibit the construction of improvements on a property in 
a manner that would disturb an archeological cemetery until the human remains interred are removed 
under a permit issued by the Commission. The bill would require the removal of remains from an 
archeological cemetery be supervised by a professional archeologist that meets the qualifications of 
the Commission. The bill would require written authorization by the Commission for a member of the 
public to access an archeological cemetery.

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.
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